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FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - November 2021

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike
friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.

Here is the https://www.fsupikes.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

Contribute to the Old Guard of Delta Lambda! The Old Guard is
Delta Lambda’s alumni Annual Fund. Your contribution helps the
Chapter maintain its competitive standing at the top of Florida
State’s fraternity system.

Peter Singhal ’15 certainly won the prize for the first to give after
publication of the last Newsletter. The October Newsletter was sent
at 12:29 pm on October 27th. Peter’s contribution was received
just 12 minutes later at 10:41 pm!

Many other generous contributions were received in the days after
publication. Miguel Fernandez ’77 and his son Michael
Fernandez ’10 each made their annual gift. Chris Pepin ’01,
Kevin Stokes ’13 and Tom Misiuk ’83 also made their annual
gifts of $100 each.

Jay Campbell ’87 paid two years in advance (most appreciated,
Jay).

And Josh Davis ’02 sent a message with his old Guard gift. Josh wrote, “I’m happy to
help, and in a way embarrassed that I haven’t done more for the chapter since leaving
in ‘06. All my close friends even today are from my 4½ years in the Delta Lambda
house. I look forward to future newsletters and finding more ways to contribute to the
continued prosperity of our Brotherhood.” 
Joshua A. Davis ‘02 
(850)321-6103 
joshuadavis00@gmail.com

 

https://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:joshuadavis00@gmail.com
http://www.fsupikes.net/
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Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per year. Your gift goes toward
strengthening the Bonds among alumni, and enriching both the alumni and
undergraduate Delta Lambda experience. Some alumni have even chosen to give as
much as $1,000.

A current list of the Old Guard Members appears at the end of this newsletter. Click
here to join the Old Guard now!

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon is
Wednesday, December 1st at the University Center Club. Please come and enjoy
the fellowship and meet our newly-elected Delta Lambda SMC and his officers.

A current list of the Old Guard Members appears at the end of this newsletter.

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Sign up for the monthly e-newsletter at: fsupikes.com

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for
inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link: 


Contribute Comments for the Newsletter

Delta Lambda Re-Founding Charter Member Clint Wallace ’01 was featured, along
with his family, on the cover of a local Tallahassee magazine in November. “Many of
you know his face from the billboards of the Scott & Wallace law firm, or from the

http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
http://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net
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many amazing things their family does for our community,” the article began. Clint and
Elizabeth met at FSU, and a sorority date function. The article continues, praising Clint
and Elizabeth for their extensive community involvement.

Every Pike from the 1970s remembers ‘Night Owl’. Alan Winslette ’77 was a renown
disc-jockey at parties in Tallahassee, and was an imposing figure on the Greek
landscape. Today, Alan owns Laser Shot, Inc., the global leader in firearms simulation
training for military and police. 


When the new Pike house opened in 2005, Alan outfitted the ‘Firemen’s Lounge’ with
all sorts of video games and simulators. 


In 2021-22, in addition to all the new electronic toys, Alan is investing between
$30,000-40,000 as his additional gift to Delta Lambda. Alan is paying for all the
renovations, materials and labor costs. 


Read more about Alan’s contribution in SMC Luke Vari’s remarks below.

Chapter News

Pike Monthly Alumni/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon, November 3, 2021 
Front row: LTC Joe Feheley ’81, Internal VP Max Roix ‘18, SMC Luke Vari ’18,
Rush Chairman James Bencivenga ’20, David Joseph ’19, Excellence Officer
Joey Williams ’19, Josh Smith ‘16, Rory Hicks ‘19, Treasurer Jack Williams
’18, Rush Advisor Doug Russell ’79. 
Back row: External VP Kyle McLaren ‘18, Ben Porter ’21, Steve Walker ‘81,
Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01, Ed Barnes ’71, Pledge Educator Tre Hall
’20, Charlie Barnes ’65, David Rancourt ’84, Glenn Grant, Chaplain and Pledge
Advisor Dylan Nielander ’15.

With only two weeks left in the fall semester, IVP Max Roix ’18 believes that the Pike
house is “the strongest it has ever been!” Brotherhood events are many and well-
attended. Two double-decker busses will take 78 Pike couples on a tryst to New
Orleans. A later trip is planned to see an Atlanta Hawks game. The chapter also rented
out a local movie theater to watch the latest James Bond film. 


On November 5th, the Chapter hosted a major DJ Party at the house. Chapter leaders
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jumped through all the hoops and all went well. 
Chapter Brothers raised $60,000 for various philanthropies. Our primary philanthropy
is supporting the local Tallahassee Fire Station. In only one week, the chapter raised
$18,000 for Camp Amigo, a camp for children who are burn victims.

Pledge Educator Trey Hall ’20 reported that more than 60 new Brothers were
initiated this fall, and they are continuing to go through the “J.I. Process”. 


On campus, Pikes continue to dominate the leadership of Student Seminole Boosters,
with a dozen Brothers on the Board. Kyle McLaren ’18 is President.

The Long brothers, Jack ’21 and Kellen ’18, continue the Pike tradition of
excellence in leadership. Senior Kellen Long was Homecoming Chief Runner-Up this
fall. Kellen is a Student Senator, and the Director of the All-Campus Line Dance. He
also represented FSU at AIPAC in Washington, D.C. His younger brother Jack was
tapped this fall as a Garnet & Gold Torch Night Award recipient. The award is presented
to only 50 freshmen selected for their aptitude to be future campus leaders.
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Ben Porter ’21 was elected Pledge Class President, and was selected by the Chapter
to be the 3,000th Initiate of Delta Lambda. Ben is a freshman from Panama City Beach
where he was Student Body President, and captain of both the track and basketball
teams. He plans to be a physician and is majoring in Pre-Med. SMC Luke Vari ’18
said, “Ben was accepted by all the big Florida schools. He’s going to do great things
here.”

Cody Cribbs ’19 will be commissioned in the Air Force upon completion of ROTC. Cody
received the 17th Annual Ryan L’Homme Scholarship, established as a memorial to
deceased Brother Ryan L’Homme ’01. The fund is administered through an
endowment in Memphis, and is intended to recognize members of Delta Lambda
Chapter who have exhibited exceptional achievement in the areas of academics,
leadership, character and extracurricular activities.
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Ryan Fitzgerald ’19 kicked the walk-off FG to win the Syracuse game and ignite the
Seminoles’ 3-game winning streak. A dozen Pikes are on this 2021 Seminole football
team.

Pike Officers and Members of Student Seminole Boosters This Fall, 2021

Organization Vice President James Bencivenga ‘20, President Kyle McLaren ’18
and Pike SMC Luke Vari ’18 are standing in the center. Seminole Student Boosters is
the only student organization officially authorized and dedicated to the promotion of
Seminole Athletics. Pikes routinely occupy the majority of leadership positions. Male
and female members of the organization are selected through an interview process.

Pike Brothers in the photo include Luke Vari, Jack Williams, Joey Williams, Max
Roix, Jared Kornetti, Drummond Neely, Joaquin Lopez, Grant Diaz, Kade
Burley, Michael Fiorello, James Bencivenga, Luke Ursillo, Devin Gross, Cole
Davis and Ryan Veitkus. 


Brothers newly tapped into the organization include: Ben Porter, Carlos Baldor,
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Bryn Nahrung, Brandon Marsh, Max Annad, Brandon Trueba and Jackson
Hutton.

Luke Vari’s Message as Outgoing SMC
“Delta Lambda has endured many struggles and challenges the past year, but we
emerged stronger than before. Severe social restrictions brought on by Covid, plus
formal rush that was conducted campus-wide by Zoom interviews and other limitations
to in-person contact, all failed to dampen the spirit of PiKA.

“I am proud to tell you that Delta Lambda initiated more than 60 men from our fall
pledge class, finances are solid, and we are good standing with the University. Not all
fraternities fared as well.

I also wanted to reach out and provide you with some updates about our historic
home, which is now ‘Sembler House’.

“Alan Winslette ’77 has re-done the Fireman's lounge. Thanks to his ideas along with
Pete Ford ’18 and his guys, there seems to be a new life in that room. Last night
after the (FSU) game Alan purchased two 75-inch flatscreens, one for the Fireman’s
and another one for the bar in Sembler Hall. Alan also put in a new screen board,
projector, and three sounders for those areas. The only thing we have to do now is to
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hang the TVs. I’m going to encourage the Chapter to focus on the Fireman’s Lounge for
this year's major project. Ideally, Firemen’s would be a perfect lounge and game room.

“Alan and Jimmy Keen ’73 and I had an extensive conversation regarding his plans to
remodel the Fireman's room. He has plans to put enough bar stools for seating around
the bar. Pete has already installed the bar with additional upgrades.

“Alan is paying for all the renovations, materials and labor costs. He already
erected a laser shot shooting gallery; one 7’ TV with projector and screen, and
a second laser-shot. Total cost of his contribution to Delta Lambda is between
$30,000 and $40,000.

“Another goal is to get a custom pool table for the Fireman’s lounge, with our beloved
Pike crest in the middle. I've heard all of the skepticism about how it would be ruined
and what could go wrong, but here is one possible solution. I would like to make the
top of the pool table the outdoor billiard cloth material, I would also buy a thick cover
with grommets, running a cable through to wrap around the table legs, unlocking when
either myself or the house managers convenience, giving us the ability to monitor who
is responsible for the table at that time.

“I want to close my remarks with extreme praise for our Rush Chairman James
Bencivenga ’20.

“In-person rush for Pike was a massive success. As we opened on the second day, it
became apparent how chaotic and unprepared many other fraternities were, given how
most of Greek Life had not seen a formal in-person Rush at all until last week.
Unsurprisingly, Pike was prepared. Brothers were at the house two and a half hours
before we opened our doors, with older Brothers mentoring younger Brothers. 


“We all walked through rush in the perspective of a rushee, to ensure that every
Brother was informed of our process in whole, regardless of their specific role. It really
did come together beautifully. Joaquin Lopez ’21 rose to the occasion and exceeded
expectations. He made sure to reach out and invited every name on our Legacy list to
come to the house, and made sure our ‘filters’ knew who they were, and to fast-track
them.

“As SMC I benefitted from the leadership and support of exceptional individuals on our
executive committee. These officers oversaw the entire Pike operation, as well as
mentoring younger Brothers who will take leadership positions soon. 


“Our alumni support has been terrific, especially John Peacock, Eli Nortelus, Dylan
Nielander, Doug Russell, Brent Sembler, Jimmy Keen and Peter Ford, as well as Scottie
Howell even though he lives in New Mexico now, and our favorite Delta Tau Delta, our
attorney Tor Friedman. The monthly leadership luncheons have been well attended by
loyal alumni.

“Thank you to all alumni and Brothers of Delta Lambda.” 

Phi Phi K A

Luke Vari ‘18

Ad Astra
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Ray W. Hayes ‘64
Ray entered Chapter Eternal at 5:40 AM, October 27, 2021

218 South Wildwood House groundbreaking, 1965.
Past SMC J.L. Milton ‘62, Chapter Advisor Earl Cawthon ‘51, SMC Ray Hayes
’64, Faculty Advisor Dr. R.R. Oglesby ’36 (Oklahoma State University), SMC Bob
Duggan ’64.

Jack McMullen ‘64: “Our beloved brother, Ray Hayes, entered chapter eternal @
5:40 AM today...Ray was our SMC in 1965-66...a wonderful brother/friend to us
ALL....Ray had been in declining health for a while [Parkinson’s disease and other
maladies].

“Jim Cobb’s email (below) recalling Ray's involvement in the new Pike house [in mid-
60s] is on point. Actually, Ray was VERY instrumental in the conceiving/nurturing &
development of the new house we moved into in 1967. Ray worked tirelessly with Pike
National to make it a reality. I vividly remember: the house cost $330,000
unfurnished. 


“Carolyn and I had a nice long chat with Patti Hayes last evening....Ray had lived the
good life...and the time had come for Ray entering Chapter Eternal...We Brother PIKES
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will be there someday, so let's enjoy LIFE to the fullest meanwhile. 
“Carolyn and I look forward to seeing the many brothers and spouses [of the mid-60s]
at our reunion at the Miami/FSU game weekend November 12. I'm sure our many
memories of Ray will be a major topic of conversation & bonding.”

Jim Cobb ’63: “A great tribute to a great Pike. Thanks for sharing your special
relationship with Ray. I had the pleasure of serving as THC while Ray was SMC and we
had a challenging year preparing to build the new Pike House. We had a wonderful
working relationship and as a result our new house became a reality. Ray will be
missed by all but we may meet again in the chapter eternal.”

David Lyons ‘65: “Sad day as Ray Hayes was my Big Brother in the Fraternity. We
kept in touch, went on two cruises together, and he was our overnight guest in Tally,
and we were also house guests in Coral Gables. Say a prayer for his wife Patty as life
will never be the same. Enjoy time each and every day!”

Frank Cooke ‘65: “Ray was certainly a wonderful gentleman; he will definitely be
missed. He actually kept me in the Fraternity at a time when I was in the FSU
infirmary; he came to medical facility and asked me to stay in the Fraternity. Ray was
the SMC at the time, and I’ve always been very grateful to him for that effort and
friendship he provided me that day. Being with my friends in the Fraternity has been a
wonderful part of my life.”

J.L. Milton ‘62: “Sad! Dave and I just talked to Ray in September before the Notre
Dame game. We are all getting in that age group, better enjoy each other while we
can!”

John Walsh ‘62: “My fellow Brothers! I am deeply shocked and saddened at the news
of the passing of Ray. I have known him for a long time even before we met in the
Fraternity. I was hoping to see him on my next visit to Miami. May he rest in peace and
God bless! Stay safe and God bless all of you!”

Jim Riscino ’64: “Sad to hear, Ray was a very close friend and was responsible for my
coming to FSU and joining Pikes in 1965. We met at Miami Dade Junior College in
1961, in Tri Chi where we were brothers and continued our friendship all these years. I
spoke to Ray and Patty several times over the past couple of months and glad I had a
chance to talk with him. I will miss his humor and friendship.”

Don Altemus ‘66: “I spoke with Patti this morning. She called to give me the bad
news. He passed at 5:25 am today. I will be assisting her with anything she needs.
She is a strong lady and was dealing with the funeral home arriving at the house when
we spoke. I will share as I learn more detail as she hopes to plan for a service.”

Dave Frew ‘67: “My heart is broken. Ray was a quality man. He inspired me during
my days at the Pike House.”

Gabe Brady ‘58 (past SMC) “I did not know Ray, but God bless him and his family.”

Van Williams ‘64: “Like everyone I am saddened to hear of Ray's passing. We are all
getting up there and each will be following when it is our time. I'm just grateful for the
friendships and all the great times we had together-it could not have been better.”

Bill Knight ‘69: “I knew Ray for a relatively short time, and found him most genuine
and always willing to help those in need. Admirable attributes that, no doubt, followed
him always. 
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“I am still fully licensed in Florida as a Funeral Director. Where appropriate, If I can be
of any service to Patti as she moves through this difficult time, please feel led to call on
me. I can be reached at 919-949-1166. Professional courtesy within my calling is
implicit. Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me for answers to any questions and
other assistance as needed. 
“I would consider it an abiding honor and privilege to provide any support for Ray and
Patti. May His soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God,
rest in eternal peace. John 14:1”

Bob Landis ‘66: “I remember speaking with Ray when I was debating on whether to
pledge. He pointed out all the important things that forming strong relationships,
enjoying the many activities and belonging to a group would mean to me as I moved
into adulthood and started life’s real journey. I used his thoughts and feelings with
others throughout my career to motivate young and get them involved. He was a
genuine good person.”

Tom Wurzbach ‘64: “It saddened me to hear that, “The Boss” Brother Hayes had
gone to Chapter Eternal. I know he is at peace and the chapter has welcomed him. We
can rejoice, by the grace of God Almighty, in the fact that, one day, we will all be
together again. Phi Phi Kappa Alpha.”

Dave Orr ‘63: “Delta Lambda Brothers, like so many of us during our Pike days, Ray
became a part of our lives during this special time in all of our lives. Of the many
friendships we all developed during this time, I considered Ray to be one of my BEST
four(4) friends! There was initially a Miami group from several different Miami High
schools that pledged Pike - myself, Ray, Don Altemus (Altitude), Sandy King, Barry
Drossner, Lewis DeLaura, even John Walker, John Friese (Froggy) and Arne Johansen
from Broward. And Ray had our Miami High/Miami Edison rivalry always present. When
Ray graduated after the Fall/65, Bob Duggan stepped up as SMC and somehow, I was
elected as IMC. He left a fabulous legacy in so many areas, not the least was our
Friday afternoons at Teds - anybody remember that? So, to Ray and too many of those
departed, i.e., Russ Burnett, Sandy King, Craig Kafka, Hubert Green, Bob Stoner, Bob
Humphries, Doug Cooke, John Friese to name a few, we lift that mug high once again
to say "Thanks for the Memories"!

Fred Ingley ‘62: “Sad news indeed for us still here on Earth. Good news that he will
be with our Lord in a much better place where we all will be together again in the
future. Phi Phi K A.”

Don Mulligan ‘68: “Knew him as a leader of men. He’ll be missed.”

Jim Poe ‘66: “He was truly a legend at the Sink Hole keg parties. Phi Phi Brother.”

Fred Buhl ‘69: “I only met him a time or two. I think the first was in Daytona where
Roger Obodich introduced us. Jim’s reference to ‘sinkhole keg parties’ brings back a
flood of memories. What experiences and good fortune we had! I have no idea what
they do today, but today’s Delta Lambda Brothers will never know such parties. Ours
were risky, yet innocent parties, before the days of risk assessment.”

Pete Burnett ’68: “Sorry to hear of Ray’s passing. He had graduated by the time I
pledged, but I did get to meet him a few times on football weekends. I know he was a
great friend of my brother Russ Burnett’s.

Jim Montano ‘64: “Ray was a great all-around person and his leadership and
friendship were invaluable to everyone he touched. He will be missed and fondly



12/25/21, 8:21 PM FSU Pikes Newsletter - November 2021

https://madmimi.com/p/33c2231?pact=63689-165560100-8804691964-8cc4ed31ac39c1ad3f3cf9b252a34b431ec45169 12/17

remembered; may he rest in peace.”

Dick Klunk ’68: “I never met Ray, but from the testimonials he was certainly a special
Brother. Overseeing building the new house, while being SMC, and keeping up with his
studies he must have been one hell of a dedicated Brother! May he Rest In Peace…
prayers go out for his wife and family.”

Reminder - Missed an Issue?

Every page and every issue of Pikeboy and Pikes Illustrated are now available, free, for
your entertainment and nostalgia. This is the photographic record of America’s greatest
college fraternity chapter! Thank you, David Rancourt!

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/ 

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta
Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use
this link:

Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard
is only $100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T
(is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute: 

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please
make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to
Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,
FL 32308

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/
https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
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Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated November 2021)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD 
Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more 
(See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than $1,000)

Dan Akre ’83 2016, 2017 

Charlie Barnes ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Ed Barnes ’71 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019, 2021 


Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;
grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018 


Gabriel Brady ’58 2020 

Justin Buck ’96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021 


Pete Burnett ’68 2020, 2021 

Anthony Cabrera ’81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 


Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Bill Cheek ’61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 

Jim Cobb ’63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019 

Dustin Daniels ’10 2016 

Josh Davis ’02 2021 


Phil Doumar ’09 2017 

Jeff Epley ’96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 


Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael ’10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 

Michael Fernandez ’10 2021, 2022 


Jim Finch ‘81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Jim Floyd ’76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Dave Frew ’67 2020 

Lewis Fusco ’05 2020 

Paul Gerding ’65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Dave Giordano ’65 2020, 2021 

Glenn Grant ’82 2017 


Connor Gray ‘11 2018 

Bill Gregory ’77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Mike Halfacre ’85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Bob Hall ’49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,

2020 

Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung ’81 2017, 2019, 2021 


Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Rob Hicks ’83 2020 


Howard Hunter ’73 2020, 2021, 2022 

Bruce Johnson ’81 2017 


Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 - Joined the Sembler Society in 2018 

Dick Klunk ’67 2020 


David Kresge ’73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Mike Lait ’78 2020 


Joe Liguori ’81 2021 

Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
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Carlos Lindo ’05 2016 
David Lyons ’65 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Sloan MacKarvich ’01 2021 (- also Sembler Society) 
Harvey Mackler ’72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022 
Trent Mallory ’81 2017, 2021 
Mike Markowski ’75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ; brothers
Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski ’79) 2016 
Noah C. McKinnon ’65 2021, 2022, 2023 
Stuart McLeroy 2021 
Roy McDonald ’79 2018 
Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Andy Miller ‘70 2021, 2022, 2023 
J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Misiuk ’83 2021 
Jim Montano ’64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Jeff Moore ’81 2018 
Kyle Mowitz ’01 2017 
Alex Mullineaux ’01 2019, 2021 
Eli Nortelus ’01 2018 
Marco Novak ’01 2016 
Harry Orwig ’66 2018 
Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017 
Joel Padgett ’71 2016, 2019 
Jim Parsons ’81 2017 
John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019, 2020 
Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Khoung Phan ’01 2019 
Jim Poe ’66 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021 
David Ponder ’80 2017 
Gary Prescott ’72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Dr. Jace Provo ’83 2020 
Tyler Russell ’10 2020 
Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton ’74 (brother, Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017 
Peter Singhal ’15 2019, 2020, 2021 
Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019, 2021 
Bob Stoner ’64 2018 (memorial gift via John Stoner), 2020, 2021, 2022 
John Stoner ’64 2018, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Doug Tatum ’77 2021 
Todd Trimmer ’69 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Trotta ’81 (son Eric Trotta ’09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Bob Tunkel ’66 2020, 2021, 2022 
Tarek Waked ’09 2019 
Steve Walker ’81 2021 
Bob Ward ’67 2020, 2021, 2022 
Kevin Wheeler ’09 (father is Tom Wheeler ’78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09) 2021 
Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son is Griffin Wilcox ’15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad is Wade Wilcox ’86) 2020, 2021 
Bill Williams ’85 2019, 2020 
Rob Williamson ’87 2018, 2020, 2021 
Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019 
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Manny Zamora ’87 2021 
Bart Ziegler ’83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY 
Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more

[John Baker ‘83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in John’s name] 


[Herb Bowen ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in Herb’s name] 


Charlie Bradley ’81 

Sean Carbonell ‘86 

[Craig Kavka ’66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig’s name in

2019] 

Chuck Cottrell ’80 -- Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000 to be used in the

best interests of the Chapter. Thank you Chuck for your generosity to Delta Lambda! 

Jim Crews ’78 


Chris Dietz ’87 (son is Caleb Dietz ’11) 

Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son is Steven Centeno ’16) 


Col. Joe Feheley ’81 (son is Sean Feheley ’14) 

Jim Finch ‘81 


[Steve Goodloe ’79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in
Steve’s name] 


Chris Gutierrez ’83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez ’16) 

David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16) 


[J. Bob Humphries ’66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob’s name in
2019] 


Bruce Johnson ‘81 

Jay B. Johnson ‘83 

Bobby Jones ‘72 


Jimmy Keen ’73 (son is Michael Keen ‘14) 

[Don Kyle ’77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch ‘81, Joe Feheley ‘81,

Chuck Cottrell ‘80, Glenn Grant ‘82, Mike Martin ‘79, Dave Henry ’81, Anthony Cabrera
’81 and Steve Walker ’81. 


[Tracy Lee ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society
in Tracy’s name] 


John Leavitt ’77 (brother of Jim Leavitt ’79) 

Sloan MacKarvich ‘01 


Craig Mateer ’86 (son is Charles Merritt ’16) 

Lyle McAlister ’78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee ’09 and Jordan ’07] 


Ryan McElveen ’95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!) 

Noah C. McKinnon ‘65 


Rich Newsome ‘83 

David Rancourt ’84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt ’16) 


Matt Raulerson ’83 (son is Zach Raulerson ’17) 

Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18 


Doug Russell ’79 (son is Tyler Russell ’10) 

Harry Sargeant III ’78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV ’02 and Garrett Sargeant ’17) 


Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son is Logan Sembler ’09) 

Tim Sheridan ’78 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother is Ted Sheridan ‘82) 


[Kirk Smith ’86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler
Society in Kirk’s name] 
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Rich Wall ‘66 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09)

2021 Chapter Leadership

SMC (President): Luke Vari ‘18

Internal Vice President: Max Roix ‘18 (father is Scott Roix ’85) 

External Vice President: Kyle McLaren ‘18 


Vice President of Membership Development: TBD 

Excellence Officer: Joey Williams ‘19 


Secretary: Jason Accardi ‘20 

Rush Chairman: James Bencivenga ‘20 


Treasurer: Jack Williams ‘19 

House Manager: Cole Davis ‘18 


Risk Management: Austin Guarino ‘18 

Title IX Chairman: Rory Hicks ‘19 


Member at Large: Christian Ursillo ‘18 

Sergeant at Arms (Judicial Officer): Tre Hall ‘20 


IFC Representative: TBD 

Pledge Educator: Brandon Edmonston ‘20 


Intramural Sports Chairman: TBD 

Social Chairman: TBD 


Alumni Liaison: TBD 

Pikes Illustrated Editor: Riley Martin ‘21

2021 Alumni Advisory Board (updated May 2021)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01 
Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler ’78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73 

Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen ‘73 


Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford ‘14 

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell ’79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65 


Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller ’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77 

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01 


Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo ‘05 

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock ’01 an Eli Nortelus ‘01 


Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87 

Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott ’72, Mark Smith ‘78 


Alumni Association President: Eric Carr ‘01 

Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85 


Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan ’78 and Charlie Barnes ’65 

Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD 


Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander ‘05; plus John Peacock ’01; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72
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Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes ’71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005 
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley ’81 (son Sean Feheley ’14) 
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ’14) 
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’78 (son Tyler Russell ’10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi
Kappa Alpha at Florida State
The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler
’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management. Capital
gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent Sembler
Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01
Chairs the Advisory Board. FSU Pikes Chapter Advisor (chapteradvisor@fsupikes.net)

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.
ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack
McMullen ’64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.
drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the
Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz
’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Charlie Barnes ’65 and Tim Sheridan
’78. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker ’70 provides the chapter with its annual composite.
The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated

 


